THE LION'S ROAR Le Grand Lions Club

District 4-A1 -- Yosemite Region -- Zone 1 www.legrandlionsclub.org Monthly Publication of the Le Grand Lions Club Bulletin Editor: Fred Silveira 1611 Evette Court, Merced, CA 95340 / 209 722-7183 Le Grand Lions Club, PO Box 53, Le Grand, CA 95333

Volume 22, Number 8

March 2009

- Board Meeting (March 4, '09): Lion President Doug Gallaway called the Le Grand Lions Executive Board meeting to order. Members present were Lions Doug Gallaway, Sonny Hultgren, Scott Lucas, Concie Moreno, Louie Aguilar, George Dickinson, Anne Vandermeer, Rob Glasgow, Jim Pacheco, Bob Enochs, Bill Frizell, Ron Raines, and Fred Silveira.
- Minutes of the January meeting were read by Lion Scott. The tresurer's report was presented to the board by Lion Doug on behalf of Lion Jeff who was not able to make the meeting. Members who are on a 6 month payment schedule are once again reminded to pay their dues. Some payments were brought to date since last month's meeting.
- The Spring Dinner/Dance is set for May 23rd, which coincides with Le Grand Community Day. As with last year, the event will be held at Eddie Bright's barn. Lion Ron will serve as chairman. Various logistics were discussed and some members have already volunteered for various sub-chair responsibilities. All LGLC members will be requested to help setup and in turn assist with cleanup. Tickets for the dinner/dance will be \$30 per person and \$10 for dance only. Dinner/dance tickets will be exclusively presale while dance tickets will be sold only at the door. The no host drink session is scheduled from 6 to 7pm with dinner at 7 and then the dance afterwards. More details will be determined as the event draws nearer.
- The board allocated expenditure of \$25 as a donation in Governor Pat Casey-Gillum's name for a Helen Keller Fellowship Award.
- Applications are available through Lion Doug for "camperships" to Camp Pacifica. LGLC gives
 preference to local applicants, but is open to sponsoring participants outside the region in helping
 offset their costs in attending the camp.
- LGLC will supply bar and help cook for the George Hines Retirement Party which is scheduled at the American Legion Hall on May 2nd. Lion Rob will obtain the liquor license.
- A second computer technology seminar will be conducted by Lion Ron on March 14th at Le Grand Elementary School. The purpose is to help Lion clubs within the region to design and maintain their own webpages.
- LGLC will provide bar and permit for the Tri-City Youth Football Dinner on April 25th.
- This month's general meeting is Ladies' Night and a corn beef and cabbage dinner will be served. Lion Bob will contact members to determine an attendance count.
- Other Discussions and Commentaries: The Lion's 60th Annual District 4-A1 Convention will be held in San Ramon at the Marriott Hotel, April 16 through the 19th. Lion Bob requested help for the Le Grand High School Basketball Awards Banquet which is scheduled on March 9th.
 - General meeting & Ladies' Night, March 18th, 7pm, at the American Legion Hall Cooking duties will be managed by Lion Gail.